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Breakthrough in Wales: Awakening in Poppins, the pop in shop.

Over fifty people have come to Christ in the shop’s first year. Now the shop needs to be enlarged
into the store room to give more space, in order to disciple the new believers. Charlie and Jackie
are now bringing an average of eight new people to the Lord each week. They use the local
swimming pool to baptise the new believers.

This breakthrough was not without opposition.. While | visited, a gentleman by the name of
Richard walks into the shop. He was angry about a “God Shop” opening in Blaenau Ffestiniog.
that was until the Lord healed him. He became a Christian as a result of being healed.

A group of youth’s stormed into the shop to cause trouble, but the presence of God came down
powerfully on them. They instead accepted Jesus as Lord into their lives.

An angry lady stormed into the shop beating.Charlie and Jacky and broke their plates and cups.
The police came on the scene. The police then sent councillors to council Charlie and Jacky for
having being abused. Charlie and Jacky answered, “we don’t need help, we have Jesus. The
person who beat us up needs help and we have already forgiven her.” The councillor then goes
to the person who sees the love, help & forgiveness & receives Jesus. When we truly dedicate
our lives to Christ and evangelise, even the hardest town can turn to Christ.

West Africa Radio A breakthrough as we get invited to teach our Bible School of Evangelism on
yet another radio station called “Joy Radio’ ‘every week in another area of Sierra Leone. But how
do we do it from Freetown and the UK at the same time? Easy. Bobor phones “Joy Radio” from
Freetown. | phone “Joy Radio” from the UK at the same time. The presenter answers both
phones, connects us and the broadcast goes live.

Telephonic crusades. Bobor also interprets my telephonic messages from the UK at the
monthly three day crusades held in different towns around Sierra Leone. Many are responding to
Christ as a result of these crusades.

Bible College and healing weekends in England _We held another fully booked up weekend
“Bible College” course from 7- 9 July 2017. Again the Holy Spirit came down powerfully
especially in the Holy of Holies in the new Tabernacle tent. The people really appreciated the
course on “Kingdom Living” and are looking forward to the next weekend. “Bible College” on

8" to 10" of September. Please phone: 01865 300099 or email: suzannesministries@gmail.com
to book your place.

Premier Radio The next talk is on the 1%' August at 11am on “Woman to Woman.”
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Suzanne meets People respond to Christ in the Worship in the tabernacle



